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1999 Clinical Update Proves That You CAN Go Back Again
- Especially if it's to Ixtapa!

Anyone who attended this year 's UWOAA Clinical Update in Ixtapa will tell you there 's no better place to get
educated than in paradise . With a week filled with fantastic speakers, great topics , excellent food and SUN in March,
could you ask for more? No, but attendees got more anyway .... friends got together for local sightseeing, shopping,
excursions, and great restaurants. Here are a few memories we'd like to share with you (more on page 2)." ."

See anyone you know? The whole gang takes a break from the program to enjoy a moment for the camera...
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UWOrtbodontk Alumni Association News

Jean-Pierre Jobo ('71) decides not to give up
his day job as he learns bow to make clay

roof tiles

Clinical Update 99'

An all-day countryside excursion started at the beach in Zibuatanejo for (from
left) Mike ('75)and Annelle Miroue, Dave Turpin ('66), Bruce Hawley ('77),
Karla Green, Rick Garfinkle ('73), Julie Molen, Jean-Pierre Joho ('71), Joni

Marts, Claudine Joho, Bruce Molen ('72), and Pat and Greg King

Classmates ('69) and buddies Dave Rice and Ken Norwick
enjoy tbe welcome cocktail party

Gloria Lopez ('81) and husband, Dr. Jorge Oladle, made it a
family vacation - and what a beautiful family it is!

We don't want to go borne! From left Karla Green, Rick
Garfinkle ('73), Bruce Hawley (77), Doug ('83) and Debbie Klein

When Zihuatanejo calls.... From right, Bruce ('72) and Julie
Molen joined Joni & Boyd Marts for refreshments and pesole

stew (don't ask what's in iL)
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Message nom the UWOAA President - Bruce Hawley

Greetings to all of our alumni and friends
from the Officers and Board ofDirectors of the
University of Washington Orthodontic Alumni
Association I I am pleased to report that the state
of our organization continues to be excellent, with
fine leadership both individually and collectively
from your Board. As we look forward to leading
the Association into the millennium, it may be
appropriate first to take a look back over the past
year.

A definite highlight for us was the
successful Clinical Update this past March in
Ixtapa, Mexico. This meeting seemed to outdo all
previous ones, with an outstanding scientific
program presented by several of our faculty and
alumni members. As was the case for the previous
Update, Ixtapa is an ideal resort, and our attendees
could hardly have wished for more in the way of
sun, beach, cuisine, and a marvelous hotel setting in
the Westin Brisas. As usual, the camaraderie and
fellowship were terrific.

At our annual Moore Lectureship in June,
the graduating seniors presented outstanding
synopses of their research investigations on a
variety of different topics, illustrating without doubt
that our Department is in the forefront of
orthodontic research and education. Vince Kokich,
our featured speaker, discussed "ABO Standards
and Adult Orthodontics: Are They Compatible?"
In superlative fashion, Vince outlined the
compatibility of applying standards of finishing to
the treatment of adult orthodontic patients with
periodontal and restorative problems.

Our reception at the AAO meeting in San
Diego this past spring was well attended, with
delicious hors d'oeuvres and wonderful collegiality.

In an effort to better include current
graduate students in our orthodontic family, several
members of the Board met with senior students this
fall to explain what our organization is about and
the history behind the overall feeling of goodwill in
our organization. This informal luncheon get­
together was well received and will be repeated in
the future.

Our next calendar year promises to be
significant. The AAO meeting in Chicago in the
spring will combine with the World Federation of
Orthodontists meeting, so a large turnout is
expected. Please make plans to attend the
UWOAA reception, which will be held on Saturday
evening, April 29. You can look forward to great
food and fellowship - a splendid time is guaranteed
for all!

This coming June 9 will mark the 20th
annual Alton W. Moore Lectureship, which,
because of the lengthening of the graduate program
to 30 months, will be the last to take place in June
(subsequent Moore lectureships will be moving to
an autumn date). The Y2K Lectureship will
coincide with the 50 year mark of our first
graduating class in 1950.

Weare thrilled to announce that our
keynote speaker will be none other than Al Moore,
who will be giving us his perspectives on
Orthodontics and our Department over the years.
Additional presentations by Don Joondeph and
Peter Shapiro will add to this wonderful program ­
a once in a lifetime event you won't want to-miss!

We have already begun planning for our
next Reunion, which will be held a year and a half
from now, in the summer of2001 in Seattle. As for
all of our Association's events, this will be both a
"class" as well as a "world-class" event. Look for
registration materials next fall.

I never cease to be impressed by the loyalty
and generosity of our alumni. We continue to have
a high level of participation with both annual dues
and contributions to our Endowment Fund, which
allows us to support the department in research,
equipment and many other ways.

Our organization, while relatively small in
number, is incredibly strong in spirit and assets.
Thanks to your participation, the UWOAA has been
able to provide quality events and services for its
members, as well as support to the Department that
would otherwise not be possible. Best wishes for
the coming year, and I look forward to seeing you
and visiting with you in the months to come.
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Message from the Department Chairman - Greg King

Several exciting things will be happening in
the Department in the coming months . On
December s" and o", Bjorn Zacchrisson will be
here as the 1999 Kokich-Shapiro Lecturer. He will
spend two full days interacting informally and
exclusively with the graduate students . This
format has always been one of the high points of
the year for the orthodontic graduate students . In
addition, this year, Professor Zachrisson will be
offering a one-day course to the community of
orthodontists on esthetics (December 10). Contact
CDE if you are interested.

This year, the Moore Lecture and Thesis
Day will be on June 9th

. It will be a very special
day for several reasons. The 1999 graduates will
be the last class on the 8-quarter curriculum.
Because of the switch to a 10 quarter curriculum in
2000, Thesis Day and the Moore Lecture can no
longer take place in June but instead must move to
the latter part of the Fall Quarter. We are trying to
increase our chances for good weather and to
avoid the holidays, so it looks like the best choice
will be October. This timing should permit good
presentations at Thesis Day with ample extra time
available for the graduates to make finishing
touches on their theses before the December
deadline. This should also alleviate the "last
minute rush" that we are certain everyone
remembers from his or her student days.

This year will also be the zo" anniversary
of the Moore Lecture. AI Moore has consented
to give this very special lecture . Most of us
know that AI is fond ofgreat stories about
orthodontics, especially in the early days. So I
urge you not to miss this opportunity to learn
a little more about your heritage as a
UW orthodontist. We hope to make this a
very special day with AI, Peter Shapiro, and Don
Joondeph, so stay tuned .
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A few months ago, the UW School
of Dentistry was notified by NIH that it would
be one of three dental schools nationwide to
receive a comprehensive center for oral health
research. These represent $7 million dollars of
federal funding for research over 5 years . The
most exciting part of this for us is the UW Center
theme-"The basis of oral and craniofacial health
and susceptibility to disease : a focus on the child
as a key to lifelong oral health" I'm sure that I
do not have to tell you that this theme has
particular significance for us as orthodontists.
In addition to funding research projects proposed
by departmental faculty (e.g., distraction
osteogenesis, suture biology), we also hope
to develop other new areas of research activity
under the center theme (e.g., quality of
life assessments, increasing access to orthodontic
treatment) . The importance of this Center for
the School and Department in the coming decade
cannot be over-emphasized. It will define us as
the leader in children's oral health research
worldwide.

Another exciting recent development
involves the Invisilign appliance . You have
probably heard about this new approach to using
a series of computer generated positioners to
treat minor malocclusions. We have been funded
by Align Technologies to conduct a clinical
trial designed to examine issues related to material
consistency and rate of reactivation. This will
give us the opportunity to develop expertise
with this approach to treatment, as well as
to participate directly in its development.



CLLTB STATUS BY CLASS

Chairman's Circle

Class of 1950
William S. Takano

Class of 1954
Robert F. Taylor

Class of 1961
Arthur Burns
Stanley Gum

Class of 1964
George E. Black
R. William McNeill

Class of 1965
John 1. Baccelli

Class of 1966
E. James Nelson
David 1. Turpin

Class of 1967
Jack A. Lindskog

Class of 1968
Roberto C. Justus

Class of 1969
Fred H. Hassig
Kenneth W. Norwick
David R. Rice

Class of 1970
Nicholas Johnson
Class of 1971
Douglas S. Cameron
John E. Grubb
Jean-Pierre Joho
Donald R. Joondeph
Richard Wendt

Class of 1972
Bruce R. Molen
Gary Nordquist
John N. Van Der Pyl

Class of 1973
James R. Elder
Farrell G. Hinkle
Peter A. Shapiro

Class of 1974
Vincent G. Kokich

Class of 1975
Jonathan H. Kinne

Class of 1976
Marc R. Joondeph
Raymond Kubisch

Class of 1977
Bruce P. Hawley

Class of 1979
Donald E. Gardner
John C. Ive

Class of 1981
Samuel Lake

Class of 1983
Charles Gilmore

Faculty
Roy M. Gunsolus

Honorary
Chairman's Circle

Alton W. Moore
Richard A. Riedel

Founder's Club

Class of 1962
Robert A. Mendel

Class of 1963
Robert W. Hortin

Class of 1968
William Sproule

Class of 1971
1. Paul Anderson
Paul D. Frazier
Mark E. Simons

Class of 1972
James U. Down
Allan 1. Van Ness

Class of 1973
Warren G. Newman

Class of 1974
Ronald J. Markey
Molyneaux Mathews
Allen H. Moffitt
Arthur Stein

Class of 1975
Ward M. Damon

Class of 1977
E. David Engst
Henry Fields

Class of 1978
Michael R. Fey
Patrick Turley

Class of 1979
Stanton H. Hall
John W. Moore
Daniel M. Yaillen
Bryan 1. Williams

Class of 1981
Peter M. Sinclair
Gary Wolf

Class of 1983
Douglas J. Klein
Timothy Shields

Class of 1984
Alan W. Irvin
Rebecca Poling

Class of 1986
Ward M . Smalley

Class of 1991
Richard Ellingsen

Class of1992
Brett C. Fidler
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Century Club

Class of 1950
Gerald N. Dohner
Daniel H. Empenger
William Gilmore
Kenneth S. Kahn

Class of 1952
Roland Anderson
Wayne A. Bolton
John D. Desposato
Robert H. Kemp

Class of 1953
John R. Phillips

Class of 1954
Donald H. Baxter
John V. Drake

Class of 1955
Gordon K. Johnson
Lowell C. Lundell
Joseph R. Moran
Donald A. Rudee
Eugene Supernaw
James 1. Thurston
E. Russell Van Dyke

Class of 1956
Blaine S. Clements

Class of 1957
James K. Knell
1. Paul Ovens

Class of 1958
Richard H. Frei
David G. Hickey
Joseph Lavin
Robert C. Ticknor
William 1. Wise

Class of1959
Francis G. Jones
Robert R. Kelley
Toyn O. Nelson
George Oviedo, Jr .
Erik B. Pibl
Jack M. Richardson

Class of 1960
Edward 1. Esselman
Harry H. Hatasaka
Ronald D. Haug
Andrew M. Houg
Lennart Wieslander

Class of 1961
James F. Mulick
Franklin Piacentini
James H. Takano

Class of 1962
Jack Akamine
Ronald F. Robbins
Frans P.VanDerLinden
Edwin P. Werlich

Class of 1963
Arthur Dugoni
William G. Lindquist
David T. Taylor

Class of 1964
Jay D. Decker
Alvaro de la Cruz
Robert Sutherlin

Class of 1965
Robert J. Bendzak
James C. Ellingsen
Donald W. Frantz
Jack H. Keller
George N. Newton
DanielL. Sullivan
Theodore Thorn
Kermit N. Welch

Class of 1966
J. Thomas Barksdale
James A. Dart
Stanley H. Masaki

Class of 1967
Paul Dees
John C. Dumars
Francis 1. Fraser
Paul D. Henderson
Jerry 1. Stoneking
Melvin W. Walters

Class of 1968
Barry S. Cutler
Richard M. Eastham
M.P. Michael
Peter Sendroy

Class of 1969
Ronald 1. Allen
Andrew P. Collins
Dave 1. Frederick
James Quessenberry
Lynn 1. Whimpey

Class of 1970
Dwight H. Damon
James R. Hansel
Robert M. Little
George T. Masurnoto
Thomas R. Pitts

Class of 1971
James A. D'Anna
Dennis C. Turner
Helga 1. Zimmerman

Class of1972
Richard A. Gile
James C. Horn
Robert B. Julius
Wayne R. Wilskie
Alan F. Wilson



CLUB STATUS BY CLASS
Century Club continued Class of 1983

IClass ofl973 Randall Inouye
CongratulationsBarry Beget Frank Nannings IJames Douglas David Remington New Club Members. I

I
Richard L. Garfinkle Class of 1984

WE APPRECIATE YOU!
William E. Gray PhilipG. Barer

Ross G. Kaplan
DavidCrouch

I M. Lena Omnell
William D. Swanson Herman Wilbrand Chairman's Circle

I
Thomas R. Van Dyke Class of 1985 ($10,000+ Donations)

Class of 1974 Mark Kitamura
Larry D. Baer Class of 1986 John J. Baccelli (Class of 1965)
Rostyslaw Dmytruk Kirk Allred Gary Nordquist (Class of 1972)
Mark R. Heinemann Scott B. Nash
Rodger H. Tuenge Class ofl987

Class of 1975 MichaelSebastian Founder's Club
Leslie A. Cotton Donald Montano

($5000+ Donations)Armando Gutierrez Oriani Class of 1988
Michael Miroue Robert Caskey

Lawrence Rosenberg Jerrold Hennes E . David Engst (Class of 1977)
Ronald B. Schatz Class of 1990 Henry Fields (Class of 1977)
Rodne y C. Tuenge Diane M. Doppe!

Rebecca Poling (Class of 1984)
Class of 1976 Thomas Popp

Bryan J . Williams (Class of 1979)
Ronald Gallerano

Douglas Ramsay

William B. Giles
Class of 1991

Camille VanDevanter
Jerome P. McDonnell

Class of 1993
Diane Milberg

Davide Mirabella Century Club
Class of 1977

Class of 1994 ($1000+ Donations)James Garol
Louis Metzner

Peter Barwick

Mark S. Savage
Class of 1995 Peter Barwick (Class of 1994)

Ken A. Norwick Dale Bloomquist (Faculty)John R. Smith
Non-Alumni

Class of 1978
Tony Lovrovich Donald Montano (Class of 1987)

Gregory W. Guyman
Faculty

Gregory Jackson
Dale Bloomquist ICONTRIBUTION CATEGORIES

Laurence W. Mabbutt
Dave Witzel

Class of 1979 IChairman's Circle ($10,000+)
R. Glenn McMinn Framed certificate and plaque
David W. Park s CHAIRMAN'S CIRCLE HONORS Name engraved on plaque in the Founders' Room
Janice E. Yip Reprints of Departmental publications

Class of 1980
Contributions over S15,OOO (Sapphire Level) Guest (fee optional) at the Alton Moore Lectureship

Foster Bucher
Kenneth Glover Samuel Lake C81) Guest at the faculty study club meetings

Claude Mossaz Donald E. Gardener ('79) Guest of the Chairman at the annual graduation

Oscar Muguerza David Rice ('69) reception

Daniel Taylor Roy Gunsolus (faculty) Recognition Gift

Class 1981 Contributions over S10,000 (Ruby Level)
Victor A. Johansen E. James Nelson ('66)

Founder's Club ($5,000+)

David B. Kennedy Bruce R. Molen (' 72) I Framed certificate and plaque
Terrell F. Tingey I Name engraved on plaque in the Founder's Room

Class of 1982 Contributions over S15,000 (Emerald Level) Reprints of Departmental publications
Dante Bresolin Douglas S. Cameron (' 7 1) Guest (fee optional) at the Alton Moore Lectureship
D. Briar Diggs

Contributions over S30,000 (Diamond Level) Guest at faculty study club meetings
Haruo Ishikawa

Recogni tion gift
Contributions over S60,000 (Double Diamond
Level) Century Club ($1,000+)
Vincent G. Kokich (' 74) Framed certificate and plaque
Peter A. Shapiro (' 73)
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LET'S CA TCH UP
Richard Frei ('58)" retired in Sept. 1997 after 39
years of treating the greatest group of children and
adults. Susie and I celebrated our 50th wedding
anniversary with 12 days in Ireland. This is my
16th semester at Ms. San Antonio College studying
math, computer graphics, art courses and
architecture! "

Andres de la Cruz ('92) announces that " 1999 has
brought a special new addition to our family. Our
children, Esteban and Juliana, my wife Maripaz,
and I announce the birth of our daughter Andrea,
May 3, 1999. She is doing great!"

Wow! Talk about millenium plans! William Wise
('58) will be in Hawaii attending daughter
Elizabeth 's wedding on December 31st. Will is
still practicing orthodontics in Dallas. He and
Ruthanne have 9 children and 15 (count em - 15!)
grandchildren.

John van der Pyl ('72) writes to let us know that
he's retired and staying put - why not when it's in
beautiful Guam! Happy Retirement, John!

Leslie Will ('82) hasbeen appointed the chair of
the Department of Growth and Development at
Harvard School of Dental Medicine. The newly
consolidated Department includes Orthodontics and
Pediatric Dentistry.

Janice Yip ('79) tells us that "I have sold my
practice and retired from orthodontics. Now I can
finally be a 'wife' and cook for my patient and
beloved husband, Stan. On a more serious note, 1
look forward to finally enjoying a more balanced
lifestyle and working on improving my skiing and
golf game. The millenium will find Stan and I
sipping wine and relaxing in front of the fire in our
log home at Whistler."

Robert Kelly ('59) reports that everybody is
healthy - and that everybody includes TEN
grandchildren!

Paul Ovens ('57) has been traveling - with a
capital T. He went to Tunisia and Malta in July,
then up the Amazon in October! Another
adventure awaits with the pending birth of
grandchild #2 in March 2000 .

Jeff Kashner ('99) reports that he is busy working at the
Puyallup Tribal Health authority (pTHA). Along with this
rewarding experience, Jeff works part-time with another UW
alum : Dave Rice ('69) . Jeff says this gives him "a great
opportunity to experience the private practice office!"

The Wolf Family: Gary, Chris, Adam and Lauren

Gary ('81) and Chris Wolf welcomed Lauren Olivia (born on
May 27, 1999 and adopted on June 2, 1999) who joins adoring
big brother Adam. Chris has less time to play her violin with
Lauren's arrival, but still manages to help out with the
bookkeeping at Gary's office. She is still running, completing
a 10K last month pushing Lauren the whole way. Gary is
practicing just 3 to 3 1/2 days a week and enjoying more time
for family activities. He is still teaching part-time at Case
Western Reserve University, where he directs the early
treatment clinic, teaches clinical photography plus an
assortment of other topics . He officially became a member of
the midwestern component of the Edward H. Angle Society
last year. Last summer, Gary traveled to Bangkok to deliver a
lecture on the early treatment of Class II and Class III skeletal
problems before the Annual General Assembly of the Thai
Orthodontic Society.

Rick Garfmkle ('73) shares his heart and expertise every year
to great causes. He donates an entire orthodontic treatment to
the annual Portland Jewish Academy auction as well as the
Mittleman Jewish Community Center auction. With
memories of seeing good charity work by others as he grew up,
Rick honors those memories with his donations. On the
homefront, he and Karla have been working away at a huge
home remodel. When 's your housewarming Rick? We're all
ready to visit !
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LET'S CA TCH UP
Glenn McMinn ('79) reports that he has sold his
practice in Pocatello and Blackfoot Idaho to Dr.
Michael Summers (D. of Minnesota). " I now work
as a contract orthodontist in his office 3 days a week
for 3 weeks a months. I'm working on casting a fly
as well as Stan Hall ('79). I'm still actively
involved in church and civic service."

James Hansel ('70) suffered a life threatening heart
attack a year ago. Because of this , he sold his
practice and retired. However, on the upside , Jim is
able to continue his bird carving, so is enjoying
taking it a little easier these days. Stay well, Jim ­
we're looking forward to seeing some pictures of
those carvings!

Alfred Baum ('SO) reports that he is in part-time
practice with two of his three sons in Westwood
Village , Los Angeles . Spare time finds him boating
with his 5 grandchildren.

Mike ('94) and Annmarie Vermette are all smiles in
Ixtapa

Peter ('81) and Elyse Sinclair are the "tired new
parents of first child Scott Reynolds sinclair born May
25th, 1999. Scott is already showing observational
and manual dexterity skills that bode well for his
entry into the class of 2025 ."

Ken ('84) and Michele Agronin, along with Ashley
(age 7) are eagerly awaiting an addition to the family .
The baby is due May 12th. Ken 's only concern is he
may have to miss the Kentucky Derby - he 's only
missed one in 26 years!

Jonathan Perr says"AJoooohhhaaaaa!"
Diane Doppel ('90) and husband GeoffPerr had a great time in Maui
with son Jonathan in September. Diane is planning expansion of her

office in February 2000, which will provide a larger waiting room,
updated sterilization and front desk

, I
Peter Barwick ('94) and wife Jo-Anne are royally hosted by

Nick Vermette, son of Mike ('94) and Annmarie, during their
visit to Mike's newly renovated office in Concord, New

Hampshire. Mike writes that he enjoyed meeting up with
everyone in Irtapa, as he did with classmates Terry Sullivan

and Pete Barwick while at the San Diego AAO meeting

Two at a Time! Barbara and Ted ('65) Thom show off their first
grandchildren, Conley & Corinne

8



LET'S CA TCH UP I

Ken ('95) and Lisa Norwick enjoy the farewell banquet and a spectac­
ular sunset in Ixtapa

ZeeDY Teja ('91) experienced a devastating fire in her office last
December, which forced her to relocate nearby. She and the staff
have been in the new office since May and are gradually settling in .
Zeny sends her thanks to everyone for "all your kind messages of
support. I sincerely appreciated and needed them!! "

The UWOAA helped organize a summer '99 mini-residency for UW graduate
Haruo Ishikawa ('82, bottom row, 2nd from right) and his fellow orthodontists
from Japan. Aside from a wonderful scientific program, the group packed in

some fun times too. They even managed to take in a Mariner's game at
Seattle's brand new Safeco Stadium!
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Art Dugoni ('63) continues to be honored for
his outstanding contributions. To name a few:
Phi Kappa Phi Honor society (U of the
Pacific) , 1999 International Callahan
Memorial Award, selected as I of 25 leaders
and visionaries by the Journal ofthe American
Student Dental Association, honored in
Mexico City by the World Dental Federation
FDI to the World Dental Federation List of
Honour (the highest award of the World
Dental Federation and is limited to 30 living
individuals who have made distinguished
contributions to the World Dental Federation
and its mission), American Dental Association
Presidential Citation. In addition, The
American College of Dentists created the
Arthur A. Dugoni Fund of the Endowment of
the American College of Dentists Foundation,
the first-named fund of the College
endowment. Gee whiz, Art, we're almost
afraid to ask about your millenium plans!

Amin Ades ('83) reports "a dream come
true ..." After swimming a year on his own,
Amin decided to join the Masters Swimming
team . There, he swam 3-4 miles daily to
represent Mexico at the July 1999
Panamerican Games. The games were bosted
in Mexico City and represented 13 countries
worldwide, with approximately 2000 athletes
competing in numerous events. We are proud
to announce that Amin won 4 medals: I silver
(200 meters); I bronze (l00 meter breastroke);
I bronze (50 meter breastroke) and I bronze
(50 meter backstroke). Amin reports that "it
took a lot of effort and work, but it was worth
it. Orthodontics is fun, swimming too!"
Congratulations Amin! A world-elass
orthodontist and athlete all in one!



Faculty Profile J

Each year , we use our newsletter to I
profile individual faculty members at the UW
Orthodontic Department. This year, we are
happy to feature a member who not only
shares his expertise with our graduate
students, but with all AlO-DO subscribers as
their upcoming Editor-in-Chief: Dr. Dave
Turpin.

Dave's professional career spans
over 30 years at the UW and 33 years in
private practice. He has simultaneously
maintained great interest in the editorial
process and has put this interest to good

Dr. Dave Turpin ('66) work, serving as Editor of the PCSO Bulletin
(10 years) and the Angle Orthodontist (11

years). Now Dave will continue his editorial role in a larger and prestigious format with the American Journal of
Orthodontics and Dentofacial Orthopedics. In early December 1999, the AlO-DO editorial office will begin operations
at its new location in the OW Department of Orthodontics . There , Dave will serve as Editor-Designate along with
assistant, Chris Burke, until current Editor-in-Chief, Dr. Tom Graber, completes his final issue in May , 2000 . Dave's
first turn as Editor-in-Chiefwill begin with the AlO issue in June, 2000.

Dave's history of successful publication work included innovative thinking with the PCSO Bulletin during his
term as Editor. "To improve interviewing and writing skills I established an annual workshop for the magazine's
personnel, drawing upon the American Dental Association as well as educational institutions in the area for additional
expertise . This effort resulted in a complete redesign of the PCSO Bulletin in 1985, and an increase in both size and
content. As a result, we won the Golden Scroll Award from the International College of Dentists for the most improved
overall design of a publication that year . "

As an Affiliate Professor at the OW, Dave truly enjoys working with the students. He has witnessed
phenomenal changes as technology impacts the profession. "During the past two years, the technological abilities of
the students have increased dramatically. Students are now accustomed to using computers since junior high, and it's
exciting being associated with them."

Given Dave's interest in using technology, it comes as no surprise that he intends to put that interest to good
work at the AlO-DO. One of his first jobs during the year 2000 is to bring the journal fully on-line and available to
current AAO members at no extra cost. It is anticipated that with the electronic publication of all manuscripts, and a
streamlining of production schedules, the time it takes to publish research findings will be shortened . "The increased
use of new technology makes this an exciting time to be involved with others in making it work to simplify.not
complicate our lives. The opportunity to read a scientific paper interactively is something else most clinicians have not
yet experienced."

Dave also integrates technology into his busy private practice in Auburn, Washington. Along with associates
Heather Woloshyn ('93) and Jacklyn Kurth ('99) , he uses video imaging as a standard tool to help patients make
decisions regarding their orthodontic treatment. In keeping with his love of writing, for the past 15 years his practice
has produced a well-received quarterly newsletter, ''Wire Connections ."

Dave and his wife, Judy, have three grown children and two grandchildren. Judy is a long-time lobbyist in
Olympia working for a number of nonprofit organizations involved with environmental and social service issues .
Daughter Barbara is an engineer and on the faculty at Rutgers University in environmental sciences. Son Paul is a professional
musician, having spent over 10years playing with Jumbalassy. He is currently building a new recording studio (Bayside
Recording) in Bellingham. Youngest son, Matt, attends graduate school at the OW in Library Information Science .

We are fortunate to know Dave and be a part of his ongoing quest for quality teaching and innovative use of
tools in our changing orthodontic community .
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Clinical Update 2003 ­
Where Would YOU Like to Go?

OUR NEXT CLINICAL UPDATE
WILL TAKE PLACE IN YEAR 2003

YOU CAN HELP DECIDE WHERE WE WILL MEET!

Everyone who attends our clinical updates enjoys the great education and recreation opportunities
of our program. Now we are gearing up for our Clinical Update 2003, and we have narrowed
down our choices to two possibilities. They are:

1. Returning to Ixtapa to the Westin Brisas Hotel
All those who go to Ixtapa know the beautiful beaches, great facilities, super shopping, and fun
recreation opportunities at the Westin and nearby. This has been a proven success for the last two
updates and we want to present it as an option for you now.

2. A Caribbean cruise
How would you like to take a one-week cruise throughout the Caribbean islands? Our program
would be designed around the schedule for great ports of call. Anyone who has taken a cruise
knows just how great shipboard life can be with entertainment, sightseeing, (yes, golf at ports of
call) and, of course, wonderful food.

Please indicate your choice below AND whether you plan to attend!
This information will help us as we negotiate prices with facilities.

THANK YOU!

D I plan to attend if the Clinical Update is in Ixtapa

D I plan to attend if the Clinical Update is part of a Caribbean cruise

D I plan to attend either in Ixtapa or the Caribbean

NAME _

Year Graduated--------------

Please fill out the information above,
cut out this page, fold it and mail it using the prepaid self-mailer on the reverse side.

All Responses Will Be Considered Before April 15, 2000.

1 1



FROM: o

TO: UW Orthodontic Alumni Association
P.O. Box 31553
Seattle, WA 98103
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Dr. Vincent O. Kokich Presents at the Alton Moore Lecture

The 1999 Alton Moore Lectureship brought together our own world-renowned speaker, Vince
Kokich, with quality presentations by the graduating seniors - including the speaker's son!

Here they are - the Class of99!
From left are happy graduates Lihfen Huang, Vincent Kokich, Jacklyn

Kurth, Jeff Kashner, Tamara Justus, and Andrew Leavitt

Charlie Gilmore ('83) and Barbara Sheller ('87)
are all smiles during the morning refreshment

break

Department Chair Greg King (I) and Bryan
Williams ('79) enjoy the morning

The Kokich's celebrate the day with (from left) Lisa and new graduate
Vince 0., along with dad Vince ('74) and mom Marilyn

We look forward to the Alton Moore Lecture, June 9, 2000,
where our graduates will present their research!
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Dr. Vincent O. Kokich Presents at the Alton Moore Lecture

Orthodontic pals are from left Gina Trask ('85), Heather
Woloshyn ('93) and Zeeny Teja ('91)

Hey ladies! Classmates from 1997, Kara McCullough and
Francine Lo meet up again

Perfect smiles - happy folk! From left are guest Rob Merrill,
Anne-Marie Bollen (faculty), John lye ('79), and Doug

Ramsay ('90)
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Dave Rice (69) and Carol Knaup ('93)
catch up during a break

Speaker Vince Kokich ('74) joins UWOAA President Bruce
Hawley ('77) and lecture namesake Alton W. Moore

Proud parents Roberto ('66) and Yolanda Justus join new
graduate Tammy to celebrate the day
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Meet Our Year 2000 Graduates!
Jennifer Ashmore graduated from the University of
California San Diego, then moved to Ann Arbor to attend
dental school at the U. of Michigan. There. Jennifer was a
member of the student government, many organizations
including the Delta Sigma Delta dental fraternity . She has
maintained an active philanthropic and volunteer life with
such organizations as the AJzheimer's Association, Head
Start dental program, Migrant Fannworkers Dental Service,
Jonathan Taft Dental-Community Dental Education, and
Pierre Fauchard. Jennifer and Bremerton fire fighter
husband, Robert, look forward to making their home on the
Olympic Peninsula after Jennifer 's graduation. They take
advantage of great Pacific Northwest outdoor opportunities
such as hiking, camping. and snow skiing whenever possible .

Jorge Castillo hails from Lima, Peru. He finished dental
school at the Peruvian University Cayetano Heredia in Lima .
Jorge comes from a family of dentists (father, mother, two
sisters and two brothers-in-law). After he finished dental
school , he came to the US to do a graduate program in
Pediatric Dentistry and a Master in Dental Sciences at the
University of Connecticut. Subsequently, Jorge worked with
his father, a pediatric dentist, (who graduated from Eastman
Dental Center) at their office in Lima for 3 yeras and then to
came to the UW. His main research interest is in prevention
and his research project has to do with flouride varnishes.
Jorge is planning to go back to Lima after grduation to
practice with his sister, another U.S. orthodontic graduate.

Hailing from the Midwest, Geoff Greenlee is a Northwest
convert . After graduating from the University of Michigan in
Ann Arbor with both his B.S. and D.D.S., Geoff made the
cross country journey to Seattle . With outdoor interests
spawned in the woods of the Upper Peninsula of Michigan,
Geoff enjoys being surrounded by mountains and ocean .
Other hobbies include athletics and music. Geoff's scientific
interests include craniofacial anomalies and his research
subject is cranial skeletal effects of fetal alcohol syndrome.
Geoff's future plans involve associating with another
orthodontist in the Seattle area and enjoying all the city and
surroundings have to offer.

Cory Liss was born and raised in the ice and snow of
Calgary, Alberta , where he spent most of his free time
playing hockey. After three years at the junior level, Cory
had decided to pursue other interests. He attended the
University of Calgary for three years, and then moved on to
dental school at Northwestern University in Chicago. Now in
Seattle , Cory tries to spend his free time pursuing the many
outdoor activities the area has to offer . Other interests
include sports , travel and photography. Cory's research
interest lies in bone and its effect on apical root resorption.
After graduation, Cory plans to return home to Calgary to
pursue a position in private practice.

Elizabeth Lyons was born and raised in Syracuse , NY. In a
combined program, she earned a BA degree in Physics from
State University at New York and BS degree in
Biomechanical Engineering from Columbia University.
Elizabeth worked as a product development engineer with
Procter and Gamble Company in Cincinnati, OH. There.
she conducted clinical testing for the Crest Complete
toothbrush. Working closely with clinical research dentists
convinced Elizabeth to pursue a career in dentistry. She
returned to NY for dental school at the State University of
New York at Stony Brook. Wanting to apply her
engineering background to dentistry, Elizabeth developed an
interest in orthodontics. Acceptance to the Univeristy of
Washington program provided an excellent opportunity for
Elizabeth, and allowed her husband to return to his native
home in the Northwest. After graduating from the UW in
June , Elizabeth is hoping to work in the Seattle/eastside
region . Outside of school, Elizabeth enjoys cooking,
reading, and weekends filled with downhill skiing, boating,
hiking or travel.

Steve Noxon was born and raised in Rochester, New York.
After brief consideration of engineering and a backpack trip
through Africa , Steve decided to pursue "people rather than
instruments. " At the U. of Connecticut Dental School,
Steve studied bone remodeling and deciduous tooth
exfoliation. He was most moved, however, volunteering
with the Special Olympics. There he headed a screening
tent and worked with over 250 athletes. educating them
about oral hygiene and checking out dental and health
problems. Steve fell in love with Seattle and has "traded in
my soccer cleats for hiking boots, skis and snow shoes ." In
fact, he became engaged on the summit of Mount St.
Helens! He and his fiance will return to New England to get
married and settle down . Steve says he will sorely miss the
many aspects of Seattle as he returns " horne" to the
northeast.

Marcia Younger was born in Flint, Michigan, and raised in
Dayton, Ohio. She spent her teenage years dancing with a
ballet company in Dayton, Ohio , aspiring to dance with a
professional company . Injuries prevented her from
following her dreams of becoming a professional ballerina.
Marcia received her Bachelor of Science in Nursing from
Clemson University in 1990. Before entering dental school
she worked full time both in trauma and open heart
intensive care as a registered nurse for four years and part
time during her four years of dental school. She received
her Doctor in Dental Surgery from Ohio State University in
1998. Upon completion of her dental degree she moved and
entered the graduate program at the University of
Washington to specialize in orthodontics. She is planning
on pursuing private practice somewhere on the west coast.
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

April 29, 1999

June 9, 1999

October 1-4, 2000

UWOAA Reception at AAO, Chicago

20th Anniversary Alton Moore Lectureship,
Seattle

PCSO Annual Session, Reno

ORicers

Your Otiicers & Board ofDirectors

Board ofDirectors

President
President-Elect
Secretary-Treasurer
Past-President

Department Chair
Executive Director

Bruce Hawley ('77)
Timothy Shields (' 83)
Charles Gilmore (' 83)
Doug Cameron (' 71)

Greg King
Joni Marts

Ward Damon (,75)
Diane Doppel ('90)
Carol Knaup ('93)
Doug Knight ('95)
Bruce Molen ('72)
Bryan Williams (' 79)

Please contact Joni Marts with any questions, comments, or updates.
We value your opinions and news! Thank you.

CALL: 206.545.4541
WRITE: UW Orthodontic Alumni Association

P.G. Box 31553 . Seattle. WA. 98103
EMAIL: jmansciaccessone.com

Would you like instant access to information on the graduate program, faculty, staff students,
research publications, a calendar ofupcoming events, and more? Now you can. ...

Visit the Department website at http:\lwww.dental.washington.edulortholindex.html
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